



August 1, 2017

I need to cover 2 main topics quickly:

1. Software/copyrighted material PIRACY

Authorities have sent me proof that someone on our network has used an App called Bit Torrent to illegally download copyrighted materials owned by the Cartoon Network, Inc. The file was entitled: "Rick and Morty, Season 1."

NOTE: INTERNET ACCESS CAN BE SHUT OFF FOR Marrowstone Wireless if PIRACY continues!

PLEASE, let all family members know. Plus, <u>do not share your wireless password</u> or run your WiFi without a secure password. People roam around the area looking for open WiFi ports to do just this sort of thing.

Take whatever action you feel needed to help protect this Island Internet asset.

At this time I am not tracking data but, if this happens again, I do not want to have Marrowstone Wireless shutdown and I will be forced to track down the computer doing this. Even if the computer was a sneaky drive-by WiFi user the owner of that WiFi router will be held responsible which is why I am serious about your WiFi password being a big secret! Do not share it.

Let me know if you have questions or ideas on this.

2. Our Network Status

The FTTH project to start connecting homes on Griffith Point Road got started with the first strand of fiber being installed on the 4th of July!

But, this resulted in re-thinking the system infrastructure design. As soon as that fiber was installed a better way was revealed...

Currently, I am having special fiber cable made to order for the main-line to go around all the PUD poles on Griffith Point Road. Now, I hope to start installing that mainline before September 1st. After that mainline is installed we can start connecting the fibers to the homes around the loop. This <u>will</u> happen!

Enjoy this heat, if you can!

Peace, David